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SPECIAL DATES  TO REMEMBER IN APRIL 

 Maundy Thursday Worship w/Communion — 4/2 @ 7 pm 

Good Friday Worship — 4/3 @ 7:00 pm  

NO worship on Saturday 4/4 
Easter Sunday Worship — 4/5 @ 6 am, 9 am, 11 am 

Easter Breakfast starting @ 7 am and Easter Egg Hunt @ 8 am  

Missions Fair—4/15, 16 after all services 

Rite of Confirmation — 4/26 
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A message from Pastor …  

 

He is Risen! He is Risen indeed, Hallelujah! 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters of the Savior, 

 

What a joyous time it is; celebrating the resurrection of Jesus Christ and what it means for those who 
believe. The Gospel of Jesus Christ is a powerful, life-giving message that is only found in Christianity. We 

have so much to be grateful for here at Trinity Lutheran that no list would hold all of the blessings we have 

received from God. This month, and in the months to come, there is much that the Lord has in store for us 
that is good: we have a new member class beginning; Confirmation Sunday on April 26; construction on Church 

St. and downtown area; missions fair on Saturday and Sunday, April 18 & 19; Men’s Network, Saturday April 11 

& 18; and the nominating committee will be busy putting together a slate of candidates to fill the boards for 
the church in May.  

 

What this all spells out is: O-P-P-O-R-T-U-N-I-T-Y! Make the most of the opportunities that are in the month 

of April. In these opportunities are fellowship, learning, loving, and spiritual growth. Our Lord has plans for us 
as the body in Christ and it’s exciting to know that His plans are the BEST, plans to prosper and bless. And 

the only way to experience this is by DOING, and participating in the functions and activities of the church. 

It is a lot like the difference between going on a vacation versus staying home and watching a vacation 
program on television. God wired us when He created us to be engaged in activity with others, to be teachable, 

and help others to learn. As we celebrate Easter in April let us each ask the Lord to give us a servant’s heart 

and to be involved with what’s offered through the church as we continue to look for the day that Christ will 
return. 

 

In the Love of Christ, 
Pastor Hoffman 

Address 
11008 N. Church Street    
Huntley, IL 60142 
 
 
 

Contact 
Church (847) 669-5780 
Preschool (847) 669-5781 

Fax (847) 669-5978 
Email trinityhuntley@sbcglobal.net  
Website www.trinityhuntley.org 
 

  Pastor Hoffman (847) 857-8015 
    Email  PastorHoffman@trinityhuntley.org 
       

Staff 
Rev. Robert A. Hoffman, Pastor 

Janice Krawczak, Church Office Manager 

Alyce Johnson, Organist, Bell & Choir Director  

Worship Times 
 

Saturday at 5:30 pm 

Sunday at 8:00 am & 10:30 am 
 

Adult Bible Study 

Sunday @ 9:15 am 
 

Sunday school meets 

 September – May  

 

Preschool—6th grade @ 10:30 am 

(meet in church) 
 

7th & 8th grade and  

High School @ 9:15 am 
 

Confused?  Questions?  Comments? 
 

If you have any questions or wish to make 

a comment, please feel free to contact: 
 

       
Elders 

Mike Boho 847-659-9881 

John Drafall 847-669-3025 

Dan Eickemeyer 847-669-1163 
Bill Eisenmenger 847-669-5882 

Tim Mahnke 847-669-2955 
Larry Melman 847-669-6563 

Rick Payne 847-659-9086 

Dale Schoenrock 847-961-6599 
Gary Schultze 708-712-9672 

 

Chairman of the Congregation 
Jim Bollinger 224-569-6539  



TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH VOTER’S MINUTES                                             MARCH 22, 2015 

 
Jim Bollinger called the meeting to order. Pastor Hoffman 
opened with prayer. Jim Bollinger made a motion to accept 
previous minutes; seconded by Rick Payne. Motion carried.  

Carol Colby and Muriel Fink signed the constitution and 
became voting members. 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT:  The report was presented and 
reviewed.  Valerie Reinhold announced that Brown Accounting 
Firm has received all needed paperwork to perform a 

financial review.  Jim Bollinger made a motion to accept the 
report as presented; seconded by Lyle Johannsen. Motion 
carried.  

 
PASTOR’S REPORT: A new member class will begin after 
Easter; there are 4-5 interested.  Confirmation, for 5 eighth 

graders, will be on April 26th and at that time 9 seventh 
graders will receive their first communion. Pastor announced 
the official acts. 
 

Baptism:  
 2/8/15 Bennett Lee Spears 
Released: 

2/2/15 Robert & Diane MacDougall, per their 
request. 

  3/11/15 Wilma Lyding, to Shepherd of the Prairie 

Lutheran Church, Huntley, IL 
Deaths:  

 2/8/15 Viola Zimmerman 

 
BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION:  Missy Erath 
announced that Sunday school will be completed on May 17th. 
VBS is planned for June – many volunteers needed. The VBS 

committee will meet after Easter.  The small group bible 
studies are still meeting. 
 

BOARD OF EVANGELISM:   JR Westberg announced that 
we will participate in the farmer’s market.  Volunteers 
needed. JR and Marilee Payne will meet to discuss mission 

outreach. 
 
BOARD OF PARISH FELLOWSHIP:  no report 

 
BOARD OF PUBLIC RELATIONS:   no report 
 

BOARD OF STEWARDSHIP:  Lou Ann Jensen noted that we 
have received $195 in “J” dollars (serial # starting with “J”) 
and $700 in “Needs Tree” donations. 
 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Jerry Nepermann reported that 
there will be spring cleanup days for inside and out. 
Volunteers needed.    

 
 

 
BOARD OF YOUNG PEOPLE’S WORK: Nancy Dvorak 

reported that she, member Adriaan Vrugt and the 7th & 8th 
graders went to WalCamp the last weekend in February and 
had a very good time.  She announced that the Easter 

breakfast will be between 7-8 am. The next Culver’s Night 
will be April 13th. 
   
TLC PRESCHOOL: Janice Krawczak reported that spring 

break is next week and announced that the Tom’s Flower 
fundraiser pick-up date is May 16th.  
 

MISSIONS COMMITTEE: Marilee Payne explained that 
there are 3 outreaches: Trinity, Community and World. Meals 
will be prepared and delivered for those returning home 

from the hospital and rehab as well as to for shut-ins on 
holidays.  College-age members receive monthly packages 
containing Portals of Prayer, cookies, etc.; the parish nursing 

program offers blood pressure screening the 3rd Sunday; a 
grief group has been meeting; quilts are given to those in 
hospital, Home of the Sparrow & Bethesda; we contribute to 

the food drive for the food pantry.   The on-going project 
for the Elgin Pregnancy Center ends with a “baby shower” on 
May 16th.  A joint effort, with Shepherd of the Prairie, to 
clean up the landscaping at Green Trees of Huntley, McHenry 

Co. housing is planned as well as spring clean-up at WalCamp.  
Our next Feed my Starving Children volunteer day will be in 
June. Signup is on bulletin board in Narthex. A Missions Fair 

is scheduled for April after services. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: Marilee Payne inquired about the need of 

an elevator.  Jim answered that it is being discussed. He 
suggested that we kick off a “building fund” drive. 
 

NEW BUSINESS: The nomination committee for the 2015-
2017 officer and board elections will be Anne Boho, Rick 
Payne, Larry Melman, Gary Schultze, John Drafall, Lou Ann 

Jensen and Pastor Hoffman. The ballot will be posted at 
least 3 wks prior to the elections during May voters meeting. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

Jim Bollinger said that Trinity is participating in the Del 
Webb Spring Showcase on March 26th; volunteers needed.   
 

Culver’s was thanked for providing Trinity with bags for the 
Easter egg hunt. 
 

Jim Bollinger made a motion to adjourn the meeting; 
seconded by Lyle Johannsen. Motion carried. 
 

Pastor Hoffman closed with prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Janice Krawczak,  Recording Secretary  



MONTHLY STEWARDSHIP REPORT for March 2015 
 Simply Giving 3/1 3/8 3/15 3/22 TOTALS 

 Operating  
Needed Weekly $5,571 

1,785 6,163 5,114 4,881 5,775  23,718 

Operating—Received YTD 

Operating—Needed YTD     
$67,626 

    $ 66,852 

Capital Stewardship 285 660 307 106 376 1,367 

Debt Reduction  - - - 101 100 140 100 2,043 

SERVING OUR LORD IN APRIL 2015 

DATE TIME ELDERS USHERS READERS GREETERS ACOLYTES MEDIA 
TECHS 

4/2 
w/comm 

7:00 pm Dale Schoenrock 
Diane Schoenrock 

Dick Tanney 

 

4/3 

12:00 pm John Drafall 
Ken Mundt 
 Bert Stohs 

7:00 pm Bill Eisenmenger 
Bob Gillig 

John Varga  

4/5 

6:00 am 
John Drafall 
Larry Melman 

Ken Racine 
Bruce Reinhold 

McKenzie 
Krich 

 
Taylor Wentz 
Hannah Kong 

Josh 
Rolnicki 

9:00 am 
Tim Mahnke 

Dale Schoenrock 
Diane Schoenrock 
Richard Mueller 

Nancy Dvorak  
McKenna Brown 
Mariah Flores 

Janice 
Krawczak 

11:00 am 
Dan Eickemeyer 
Gary Schultze 

Lyle Johannsen 
Ken Kemnitz 

Valerie 
Reinhold 

Dick & Elaine 
Tanney 

 
 Solomon 

Post 

4/11 5:30 pm Mike Boho Carol Colby  
Tom & Lana 

Rolnicki 
  

4/12 
w/Comm 

8:00 am Larry Melman 
Bob Gillig 

Richard Mueller Tara Nelson 
Bruce & Carolyn 

Krich 
Del Bahn 

Nikolas Bereolos 
Janice 

Krawczak 

10:30 am Tim Mahnke 
Bruce Reinhold 

Dick Tanney 
Karen Larson 

Terry & Colleen 
Wilkins 

Ryan Sukta 
Solomon 

Post 

4/18 5:30 pm Dan Eickemeyer Gene Puetz  
Mary Jo 
Simonsen   

4/19 

8:00 am John Drafall 
Ralph Drafall 

Howard Hoffman 
Anne Boho 

Ken & Marie 
Racine 

Jake Nelson 
Ryan Vrugt 

Paige 
Larson 

10:30 am Mike Boho 
Dale Olsen 
Bert Stohs 

Danielle Bahn   
Dick & Elaine 

Tanney 
Dana McNamara 
Joshua Thomas 

Mike 
Finger 

4/25 5:30 pm Gary Schultze Carol Colby  
Lynette 

Schiesher 
  

4/26 
w/Comm 

8:00 am Tim Mahnke 
Ken Mundt 
Ken Racine 

Gerhard Pilz 
Roy & Cheryl 

Ravagnie 
Noah Quartaroli 

Taylor Wentz  
Janice 

Krawczak 

10:30 am Bill Eisenmenger 
Caleb Kittel 

Lyle Johannsen 
Phil Post Phil & Mary Post 

Lauren Michel 
Jacob 

Matsumoto 

Solomon 
Post 

4/5 
4/12 
4/19 
4/26 

Chris & Bridgid Furmanek 

Marlene Luedke, John Varga 
Bob & Chris Gillig  
Bill & Bev Eisenmenger 

ALTAR GUILD 

 Pam Kahl (847) 669-3468 
 Pat Marsh (847) 669-5250 

Memorial Service for Arlene Mattingly 

On Saturday, April 25th, a visitation and memorial service for Arlene Mattingly will be held at Trinity 
Lutheran Church. The visitation will be from 9:30 to 10:30 am when the memorial service will begin.  



 2 Megan Bengtson 
 3 Tiffany Jensen, Sarita Post 

 4 Frank Dudek 
 5 Brinley Wold 
 6 Bev Eisenmenger, Roberta Staab 

 8 Joyce Manke, Dave McLaughlin 
 9 Timothy Kahl 
 10 Richard Boesch 
 12 Andrew Ressler 

 14 Dustin Isenhart 

 15 Marge Hinners 
 17 Dan Hollow 

 18 Judy Johnson, Rick Pump Sr. 
 19 Ethan Schermer 
 20 Arthur, Jr. Priegnitz 

 21 Kevin Tuegel, Adam Brunschon 
 22 Joanna Garand 
 23 Solomon Post 
 24 Jason Sneed, Brian Whiting, Dan 

Wilson 

 25 Anastasia Artmann, William Hulke 
 26 Alexandra Burnside 

 27 Ron Elam 
 28 Ethan Schoenberg, Nolan Schoenberg, 

John Staab 

 29 Allison Schroeder 
 30 Kyle Garand, Helen McKenney 

  
 

4/1 Lawrence & Rose Bredlau 
4/2 Kristy & Frank DiPietro 

4/2 Scott & Tana Dvorak 
4/3 LeeAnn & Austin McNamara 
4/4 Richard & Marilee Payne 

4/5 Michelle & Bryan Thomas 
4/5 Charles & Georgia Ziller 

4/16 Chuck & Kathy Yerke 
4/18 Bruce & Carolyn Krich 
4/20 Bruce & Valerie Reinhold 

 
4/22 Milford & June Brown 

4/25 Darvin & Danielle Burnside 
4/25 Ed & Mary Manke 
4/25 Scott & Sheryl Ravagnie  

FELLOWSHIP VOLUNTEERS 

T hank you to those who volunteered to host during 

fellowship time in March  

We all enjoy fellowship time and newcomers to our 
church appreciate this warm inviting way of 
welcoming them. Volunteer signup spots are 

available! We all enjoy those special goodies 
provided by just a few.   
Please consider volunteering to host! Host 

with a group, a friend or another family! 

 

Hosting Fellowship—Coming up in April … 

GAME NITE ON APRIL 12TH 

We meet at Trinity (under the balcony) for Pinochle  
(usually on the second Sunday of each month)  at 5 pm.  

Beginners & walk-ins are always welcome.   Call the church 
office for more info. We ask that everyone 
bring a snack to share; dinner is not served.  
 

Join this fun group of card players  on  

April 12th! 
 

FLOWER CHART 

The flower chart for 2015 is on the bulletin board above 
the tract rack in the Narthex (at the east entryway 
entering from the parking lot). To place 

flowers at the altar for a special 
date, sign your name next to that 
date and occasion (if applicable). 

The cost is $25.  Altar flowers 
may be taken home after the last 
service.  If more than 1 person has 

signed up, please just take 1 vase. 
Extra money is used to purchase flowers when no one has 
signed up. This is a great way to glorify God as you 
remember someone you love or celebrate a milestone! At 

Easter and Christmas Easter Lilies and Poinsettias are 
ordered and placed at the altar.   

3/1 
3/8 

3/15 
3/22 
3/29 

LWML members Marilee Payne 
the Fossmeyer family 

Terry & Colleen Wilkins  
Board of Parish Fellowship 
Board of Parish Fellowship 

4/5 
 

4/12 
4/19 
4/26 

Easter Breakfast, served by the  

Living Light Youth Group  

Bruce & Carolyn Krich 
LWML members 

TLC Preschool 

If we have missed your 
birthday or anniversary, or 

have the wrong 
information, please call 

the office.  

PRAYER CHAIN IS  THERE FOR YOU 

Trinity’s prayer chain is always available to pray for you and 
those you know and love. Jesus hears our petitions and He will 

answer according to His good and perfect will. With 
thanksgiving, we make our requests to Him.  Call or email 
Karen Larson at 847-669-2804 or kkeplarson@comcast.net. 

HOSPITAL VISITS 

Please contact the church office if you or a family member 
are, or are planning to be, in the hospital. A visit can be 

scheduled and/or you  can be added to the prayer chain. 
Due to new privacy laws, hospitals are no longer able to 
contact the church.   



Trinity  Lutheran 
Church, Huntley 

is a Proud Member 
of the  

Faith Lutheran  
High School Assoc.  
www.faithlhs.org 

Hosted by the  

     Living Light 

Youth     

            Group  

Breakfast begins after the sunrise 

service (approximately 7 am ) 

Enjoy potatoes, eggs, sausage, fruit & 

baked goods.  suggested donation $4 /

adults; $2 /ages 4-10; under 4 is free! 

Have you noticed? ... 

If anyone has missed it - there is a baby crib 

just outside the Church Office.  This is to 
remind everyone of the Elgin Pregnancy 
Center and it's mission to aid women and 

children in crisis.  
 

This  service is a Christian outreach in our 

area seeking to inform prospective mothers of 
the alternatives to abortion.  It reminds us 
that there are real lives at stake and that we 

can help those who opt for LIFE.   
 

We are collecting baby items to donate to the 

center including baby lotions, soaps, wipes, 
shampoo and bath items, bibs, towels and 
washcloths, blankets, crib pads etc. New and 

lightly used clothing is also desired.  There is 
a list of items on the LWML board next to the 
office.  The collection will continue through 

April and into May when there will be a 
general baby shower and other events .  The 
Baby Shower committee is now forming and 

will meet Monday, March 30th at 10am under 
the balcony in the church.   
 

The Galloping Horses Quilters have donated a 
quantity of their beautiful baby quilts to this project.  

… Of course, we needed a baby opinion on these quilts, so above you will see pictures of the quilters with their quilts,  

the ladies of the LWML, and baby Norah who is enjoying all the quilts and the attention! 

Gladys Stewart, Marilee Payne, Jan Meyer, Colleen Wilkins, Anne Boho, Chris Gillig 
(missing quilters—Bev Eisenmenger, Janna Hager, Marlene Luedke, Cheryl Ravagnie) 

Marilee Payne, Kay Mahnke, Ciel Rieker, Elaine Bicknese, Grace Danielson, Dee Mundt, Bernice Hoffman,  Gladys Stewart, Jan Meyer,  
Elaine Tanney, Anne Boho, Colleen Wilkins, Reta Stohs, Chris Gillig  



BOOK REVIEW GROUP  

The “Roving Readers” meet on 
the third Thursday of the 

month, at a different home each 
month.   
On Thursday, April 16th we will 
meet at Anne Boho’s home, 

13493 Dearborn Tr., Huntley  
from 1 – 3 pm (note new time!).   
The book selection is 

“Somewhere Safe with Someone 
Good” by Jan Karon. Any 
questions, call Kay Mahnke at 

847-669-2804.  

TRINITY’S Mission Missive by Marilee Payne 
 

Trinity Mission’s Committee will host a Missions Fair the weekend of April 25 and 26.  
The Committee is anxious to share the projects for this year with the entire 
congregation.   A display of  Missions projects will be set up in the undercroft for 
viewing following all services April 25 and 26.  A special thank you gift from the 

Missions Committee will be available for all those who view the Missions display. 

 Missions Committee April dates to remember: 

 April 9th – Missions Committee Meeting 1 0 to 1 1  am in the church 
undercroft.   Contact Marilee Payne at 847-659-9086 for information.  

 April 13 & 20th – Galloping Horses Quilting 9:30 to noon at Jan Meyers.   For 
information call Jan Meyer at 224-569-6862. 

 April 27th - Tie Quilting 9:30 to 1 1 :30 at church in the undercroft.   Contact 
Jan Meyer at 224=569-6862 for details.  

 April 18th & 19th – Grafton Food Pantry ingathering.   Bring your food,  

household item or monetary donation for the pantry.  The pantry can purchase 
$2.00-3.00 of food for every $1.00 donated from the Northern Illinois Food 
Bank.  For more information contact Reta Stohs at 847-961-5321. 

 April 19th - Blood Pressure Screening following the 8:00 service in the 
undercroft.  For more information contact Anne Boho at 847-659-9881. 

 April 25 & 26 - Missions Fair in the undercroft.  Call Marilee at 847-659-9086. 

 Coming up: 

 May 2nd - Walcamp Spring clean up – Walcamp is located near Kingston, Illinois.   

For information please  contact Bob Gillig at 224-828-4612. 

 May 16th - Elgin Pregnancy Center Baby Shower  For more information 

contact Reta Stohs at 847-961-5321 or Chris Gillig at 224-828-4612. 

 June 13th - Feed My Starving Children food packing.  This event is located in 

Libertyville, Illinois.  Contact Lynette Schiesher at 847-669-5065 for sign up 
and details. 

HELP TRINITY GROW! 
These are some of our NEEDS! 
 Outdoor  
   Sign  
 Security 

System 
 Phone 

System 
 Media 

System 
 PA System 
 Update 

Narthex 
 Update office workroom   

 Donation 
envelopes in 

pews or bulletin 
board in 
Narthex.  

Prayerfully consider making a donation 

It’s time for a new  
CHURCH PHOTO DIRECTORY! 

Wednesday May 13th, 14th, 15th from 2—8:40 pm 
Saturday May 16th from 9 am—4 pm 

  

Sign up begins Easter Sunday! 

Sierra Leone  
Agape Voluntary Effort  

(SAVE, Inc.) 
Trinity member Chris Follman is 

collecting toothpaste, toothbrushes, 

dental floss & bars of soap. 
She hopes to fill a barrel to ship out 

to Sierra Leone at the end 
of April.  Donation 

box in Narthex.  



A NOTE from Reta Stohs  

THE LWML IN ACTION — This 
has been an active time for the 

ladies of the LWML.  In 
February ladies from Trinity 
served as co-hostesses for the 
Zone 6 and Zone 7 Spring 

Lenten Gathering at St John's 
Woodstock. We learned about 
the mission and out-reach of 

LCFS (Lutheran Child and Family Services) and how they seek to show 
Christ's love and compassion through providing human care services which 
result in the improved well-being of families and individuals. 

 
In March the ladies joined with the Galloping Horses to promote the Elgin 
Pregnancy Service with beautiful baby quilts, baby bottle donations, and an 

on-going collection of baby items such as baby lotion, oil, soap, clothes etc.  
 
 

Here at Trinity there is an on-going collection of used eye-glasses , sunglasses, and cases for the Spring Mission Trip to Central 
America.  Two bags of these were delivered to the Mission  Eyeglass Committee and more have been collected for delivery to the 
committee at the Spring Rally.  We have also collected bags of used postage stamps for missions.  Our on-going Phils 
Friends  boxes will be taken in April to the headquarters of that group. 

Please keep these outreach missions in your prayers as there are always great needs . 
 

Our Spring Rally will be held Saturday April 25th at St John's Lutheran Church in Union.  Registration will be from 

830AM-9AM followed by Bible Study  and the guest speaker will be Rev. Mike Mast, Mission Facilitator New Starts 
New Believers. There is further information on the LWML bulletin board  along with a sign-up sheet for shared rides.  

Please also remember the mission out-reach of the Lutheran Women in Mission with your prayers and Mites 

and join us as we "serve the Lord with gladness" (Psalm 100:1)  

Collecting items for Phil’s Friends  
 
 

LWML continues to collect for “Phil's Friends”, 
an organization begun by a cancer survivor to help 
those fighting the disease. 
 

 Unflavored lip balm 

 NIV Small New Testaments 

 Tea (small 16 pack boxes) 

 Extra soft, individually wrapped toothbrushes 

 Individual coffee packets 

 Package of blank note cards with envelopes 

 Thick fuzzy women's socks 

 Trial size Eucerin or Keri lotion 

 $5 gift cards, (Panera, Starbucks, etc) 

 Boxes of pre-printed Christmas or "praying 
for you” cards 

 Pre-packaged craft kits for kids or teens 

We need ladies  
who can donate their time  
and talents in many ways.  

If you are not involved,  
consider joining us  

as we seek to  
"serve the Lord with gladness". 

This month we are shining the Member Spotlight on Ceil and Eric Rieker.  They have 
resided in Sun City for the past 8 years, and have been attending Trinity for about that 

many years.  They are a blended family.  Eric's son, Joe, who is a Iraqi War veteran, lives in 
Madisonville, KY.  with his wife. They have a son and a stepdaughter.  Ceil has a daughter in 
Palatine, and a Granddaughter in 

Chicago. Eric works as a night 
security supervisor and manages 
three buildings at a Lake Zurich 
campus, which houses a variety of 

professional businesses.  He is eagerly awaiting his retirement.  Ceil 
retired from BMO Harris Bank 4 years ago after being in banking for 
over 40 years.   

  
Their interests are many.  Eric is an avid reader and is a history 
buff.  Ceil loves a good mystery, and is a member of Trinity's Roving 

Readers.  She enjoys gardening, cooking and baking.   She is also 
member of Pencil and Palette Art studio in Sun City.  They both like 
using the Fitness Center and pool. They love traveling and take 

interesting trips when they can. 
 
Ceil is coordinating the new Meal Ministry project for shut-ins at 

Trinity. It is still in the early stages of development and should be 
off and running in the very near future.  
  
Next time you see Ceil and Eric, be sure to say hello!  

New  
Member  

  Spotlight 



What is Simply Giving®? 

An easier, simpler way to make your regular contributions to 
our congregation through automated giving.  By participating in 

the program, you can use electronic funds transfer to give 
your weekly, semi-monthly 

or monthly offering. To 
learn how you can 

participate, contact the 
church office at 847-669-

5780. Forms are also 

available at the Narthex 
tract rack (left side).   

Eat at Culver’s ANY 

Saturday Eve or Sunday  & 

Support Trinity’s Youth! 

 

Head over to Culver’s Restaurant of Huntley, Rt. 47, on 
ANY Saturday evening or ANY Sunday and present your 
weekend worship bulletin when ordering and Culver’s will 

donate 10% of your total order to our Living Light Youth 
Group. The 3rd Sunday of every month is designated 

“Trinity Sunday”.  Join us after church— 

enjoy a great meal and support Trinity’s youth.   

 Non-Perishable food items 

 Frozen meat, fish, poultry 

 Fresh fruits and vegetables 

 Gift Cards (gas cards or local stores) 

 Paper Goods (towels, toilet paper, 
tissues, etc.) 

 Baby Items (diapers, wipes, cereal) 

 Condiments (ketchup, mustard, etc.) 

 Personal Grooming Items (shaving cream, shampoo, 
toothpaste, etc.)  

 Household Cleaning Items (dish soap, glass cleaner, all 
purpose cleaners, etc.)   

Drop-off Basket  
is located in the Narthex   

 Help Support Trinity!  

Advertising in the weekly bulletin and/or  
the monthly newsletter - A chance for members to 
support fellow members businesses as well as those 

in the community.  
 

This is not for business owners only!   
Place an ad to celebrate a milestone, such as a 
wedding anniversary, graduation or birthday; in 

memory of a loved one; or to sponsor an 
organization,  The costs range from $10 – $45 per 

month, with savings with a yearly commitment. 

Call the church office @ 847-669-5780 for terms & 

 
 

OPPORTUNITY TO SUPPORT TRINITY!  

Scrip is shopping cart fundraising”  
Prepaid gift cards available for purchase  

(or to order!) 

Check out the latest participating retailer list in 
the Narthex. Then put your shopping dollars to 

work for our church by making regular household 
purchases (groceries, clothing, toys, gifts, even 

gasoline) you would make anyway.  

  
The Top Five (Always Available)!      

Dunkin Donuts Jewel Starbucks   

Subway  Wal-Mart 

 

Other Cards (our existing inventory) are also 
AVAILABLE NOW!  Group orders are placed once 

a month, and available to be picked-up the 
following Sunday between/after services. 

Scrip Coordinator available in the narthex 

after church services to answer any questions  
or to purchase cards. 

Don’t Throw  
Away That Empty Ink 

Cartridge!   
Bring it to church!    

 
Contribute to this  ongoing 
fundraiser with the help of 

 inkjet recycling company  

Empties4Cash. We receive 
from .50 to $4 for each 

cartridge turned in which can 

be recycled and 
remanufactured. This benefits 
our church not to mention it’s 

great for the environment. 
Any inkjet cartridge with a 
print head can be recycled, 

regardless of brand or type 
(placed in the original box or a Ziploc 
bag).  A drop-off box  is located in the church office.  



(847) 515-8772 
10703 Dundee Road 
Huntley, IL 60142 

  
Funeral Directors/ 

Owners 
William Jorgensen-

Carol DeFiore 

A Caring Part of the Community 

———————————— 

Serving Huntley and 
Surrounding Communities 

TRINITY TIDINGS                      April 2015 

 R & J Tree Service 
John Goers 

PO Box 305 Huntley, IL 60142 
 

(847) 669-1307 

 
~ Free Estimates ~  

~ 24 Hour Emergency 
Service ~  

~ Fully Insured ~ Tree Trimming & Removal ~ 

Appleton, Wisconsin—Minneapolis, Minnesota—Thrivent.com—800-THRIVENT (800-847-4836) 
27675C N1-13                        604357 

church member 

church member church member 





 

WE ARE THE CHURCH… together  

 
Trinity Worship Opportunities in  

 GOD’S MISSION FOR TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 

SHARING GOD’S LOVE & HOPE,  SPREADING HIS WORD! 

Like 
Trinity 
on FACEBOOK! 

Weekend Worship Times  

        Saturday @ 5:30 pm  & Sunday @ 8 & 10:30 am  

Holy Communion on the 2nd & 4th Sundays 

Adult Bible Study @ 9:15 am 

 
Preschool—6th grade Sunday School @ 10:30 am;   

7th & 8th grade and High School @ 9:15 am 

 

   

HOLY WEEK WORSHIP SERVICES 

Maundy Thursday w/Communion @ 7 pm 

Good Friday @ 12 noon & 7 pm 

Easter Sunday @ 6, 9 & 11 am 

Mark Your Calendar! 
Spring clean up days 

 
May 9th, May 16th 

 
More info & sign up sheet to follow! 


